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MSDS标题

UNITOR CARBON REMOVER MSDS报告

产品标题

1,2-二氯苯;邻二氯苯;1,2-二氯代苯;邻二氯代苯

CAS号

95-50-1

化学品及企业标识

PRODUCT NAME
UNITOR CARBON REMOVER

NFPA
Flammability 1
Toxicity 3
Body Contact 3
Reactivity 1
Chronic 2
SCALE: Min/Nil=0 Low=1 Moderate=2 High=3 Extreme=4

PRODUCT USE
Cleaning agent.
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CANADIAN WHMIS SYMBOLS

EMERGENCY OVERVIEW

RISK
In use, may form flammable/ explosive vapor- air mixture.
Harmful by inhalation.
Causes burns.
Limited evidence of a carcinogenic effect.
HARMFUL - May cause lung damage if swallowed.
Toxic in contact with skin and if swallowed.
Vapors may cause dizziness or suffocation.
Very toxic to aquatic organisms, may cause long- term adverse effects in the
aquatic environment.

POTENTIAL HEALTH EFFECTS

ACUTE HEALTH EFFECTS

SWALLOWED
  Toxic effects may result from the accidental ingestion of the material;
animal experiments indicate that ingestion of less than 40 gram may be fatal
or may produce serious damage to the health of the individual.  The material
can produce chemical burns within the oral cavity and gastrointestinal tract
following ingestion.  Swallowing of the liquid may cause aspiration into the
lungs with the risk of chemical pneumonitis; serious consequences may result.
(ICSC13733).  Ingestion of petroleum hydrocarbons can irritate the pharynx,
esophagus, stomach and small intestine, and cause swellings and ulcers of the
mucous. Symptoms include a burning mouth and throat; larger amounts can cause
nausea and vomiting, narcosis, weakness, dizziness, slow and shallow
breathing, abdominal swelling, unconsciousness and convulsions. Damage to the
heart muscle can produce heart beat irregularities, ventricular fibrillation
(fatal) and ECG changes. The central nervous system can be depressed. Light
species can cause a sharp tingling of the tongue and cause loss of sensation
there. Aspiration can cause cough, gagging, pneumonia with swelling and
bleeding.

EYE
  The material can produce chemical burns to the eye following direct
contact. Vapors or mists may be extremely irritating.  The material may be
irritating to the eye, with prolonged contact causing inflammation. Repeated
or prolonged exposure to irritants may produce conjunctivitis.  Direct eye
contact with petroleum hydrocarbons can be painful, and the corneal
epithelium may be temporarily damaged. Aromatic species can cause irritation
and excessive tear secretion.
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SKIN
  Skin contact with the material may produce toxic effects; systemic
effectsmay result following absorption.  The material can produce chemical
burns following direct contactwith the skin.  Entry into the blood-stream,
through, for example, cuts, abrasions or lesions, may produce systemic injury
with harmful effects. Examine the skin prior to the use of the material and
ensure that any external damage is suitably protected.  The material may
cause severe skin irritation after prolonged or repeated exposure and may
produce on contact skin redness, swelling, the production of vesicles,
scaling and thickening of the skin. Repeated exposures may produce severe
ulceration.  Aromatic hydrocarbons may produce sensitivity and redness of the
skin. They are not likely to be absorbed into the body through the skin but
branched species are more likely to.

INHALED
  Inhalation of vapors or aerosols (mists, fumes), generated by the material
during the course of normal handling, may produce serious damage to the
health of the individual.  If exposure to highly concentrated solvent
atmosphere is prolonged this may lead to narcosis, unconsciousness, even coma
and possible death.  Inhalation of vapours may cause drowsiness and
dizziness. This may be accompanied by narcosis, reduced alertness, loss of
reflexes, lack of coordination and vertigo.  Acute effects from inhalation of
high vapor concentrations may be chest and nasal irritation with coughing,
sneezing, headache and even nausea.  Inhaling high concentrations of mixed
hydrocarbons can cause narcosis, with nausea, vomiting and lightheadedness.
Low molecular weight (C2-C12) hydrocarbons can irritate mucous membranes and
cause incoordination, giddiness, nausea, vertigo, confusion, headache,
appetite loss, drowsiness, tremors and stupor. Massive exposures can lead to
severe central nervous system depression, deep coma and death. Convulsions
can occur due to brain irritation and/or lack of oxygen. Permanent scarring
may occur, with epileptic seizures and brain bleeds occurring months after
exposure. Respiratory system effects include inflammation of the lungs with
edema and bleeding. Lighter species mainly cause kidney and nerve damage; the
heavier paraffins and olefins are especially irritant to the respiratory
system. Alkenes produce pulmonary edema at high concentrations. Liquid
paraffins may produce sensation loss and depressant actions leading to
weakness, dizziness, slow and shallow respiration, unconsciousness,
convulsions and death. C5-7 paraffins may also produce multiple nerve damage.
Aromatic hydrocarbons accumulate in lipid rich tissues (typically the brain,
spinal cord and peripheral nerves) and may produce functional impairment
manifested by nonspecific symptoms such as nausea, weakness,  fatigue,
vertigo; severe exposures may produce inebriation or unconsciousness. Many of
the petroleum hydrocarbons can sensitize the heart and may cause ventricular
fibrillation,  leading to death.  There is some evidence to suggest that the
material can cause respiratory irritation in some persons. The body's
response to such irritation can cause further lung damage.
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CHRONIC HEALTH EFFECTS
  Asthma-like symptoms may continue for months or even years after exposure
to the material ceases. This may be due to a non-allergenic condition known
as reactive airways dysfunction syndrome (RADS) which can occur following
exposure to high levels of highly irritating compound. Key criteria for the
diagnosis of RADS include the absence of preceding respiratory disease, in a
non-atopic individual, with abrupt onset of persistent asthma-like symptoms
within minutes to hours of a documented exposure to the irritant. A
reversible airflow pattern, on spirometry, with the presence of moderate to
severe bronchial hyperreactivity on methacholine challenge testing and the
lack of minimal lymphocytic inflammation, without eosinophilia, have also
been included in the criteria for diagnosis of RADS. RADS (or asthma)
following an irritating inhalation is an infrequent disorder with rates
related to the concentration of and duration of exposure to the irritating
substance. Industrial bronchitis, on the other hand, is a disorder that
occurs as result of exposure due to high concentrations of irritating
substance (often particulate in nature) and is completely reversible after
exposure ceases. The disorder is characterised by dyspnea, cough and mucus
production.  There has been some concern that this material can cause cancer
or mutations but there is not enough data to make an assessment.  Limited
evidence suggests that repeated or long-term occupational exposure may
produce cumulative health effects involving organs or biochemical systems.
Repeated or prolonged exposure to corrosives may result in the erosion of
teeth, inflammatory and ulcerative changes in the mouth and necrosis (rarely)
of the jaw. Bronchial irritation, with cough, and frequent attacks of
bronchial pneumonia may ensue. Gastrointestinal disturbances may also occur.
Chronic exposures may result in dermatitis and/or conjunctivitis.  There is
some evidence that human exposure to the material may result in developmental
toxicity. This evidence is based on animal studies where effects have been
observed in the absence of marked maternal toxicity, or at around the same
dose levels as other toxic effects but which are not secondary non-specific
consequences of the other toxic effects.  Constant or exposure over long
periods to mixed hydrocarbons may produce stupor with dizziness, weakness and
visual disturbance, weight loss and anemia, and reduced liver and kidney
function. Skin exposure may result in drying and cracking and redness of the
skin. Chronic exposure to lighter hydrocarbons can cause nerve damage,
peripheral neuropathy, bone marrow dysfunction and psychiatric disorders as
well as damage the liver and kidneys.
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